
                 23.05.25 

Dear Parents and Carers… 

As always, thanks for your 

support.  

 

Have a lovely Whit ‘break’ 

and we’ll see you on Mon-

day 9th June! 

 

From us all at UPS 

BEING MORE 

Adding to the sporting achievements 

of last week, here’s Oscar, who not 

only won Manager’s Player of the 

Year, but 

is also now Captain for 

the new season—

you’ve certainly got 

the right responsible 

approach for the role, 

Oscar...great being 

more!  

Then we have Theo 

and Evie who, last 

weekend, ran 1.5k at 

the Manchester Great 

mini run in a great 

time... and even met 

Hammer and Cyclone 

from Gladiators! 

Great stuff you two! 

It is always fantastic 

to see children com-

peting and doing 

their best outside 

school so please do 

let us know how your 

children are ‘being 

more’ at home too! 

Parent Partnership meeting 

We’ll be meeting on Friday 13th June to discuss all things school—

from lunch time, to SEND, to wellbeing and belonging, and anything 

else parents want to discuss. It is always incredibly useful to listen 

and share thoughts and ideas so please do join us in Upper Junior 

building if you can—we’ll start at 2.30. 

SOME DATES FOR THE DIARY… 

We’ll probably have more to follow and further details but for now, please 

note the following… 

Shuffle Up day (in line with Reception and Y6-7 transition: Thursday 3rd July  

Open Day (PM): Friday 4th July 

Sports Day: Monday 7th July (AM infants; PM juniors—times to follow) 

Grandparents Day (Y2-6): We’ll get a date asap...there’s a lot to squeeze in!  

A lovely thing… 

We received an email letter this week from 

Alan Smith, a pupil who went to our school 

75 years ago! It was so lovely to read his 

thoughts and his account of how he and 

some old friends still stay in touch after all 

the years to reminisce about time gone by 

and to reflect on things now. Please do PTO 

for a read. Alan’s thoughts certainly make 

us think about friendship and togetherness, 

but also that whilst there are many trials 

and tribulations around the internet, the 

fact that it enables and sometimes enhanc-

es our capacity to stay in touch is a quite 

wonderful thing. Thank you, again, Alan, for 

sharing...and you and your friends, however 

far away, will always be welcome at UPS! 



A group of older pupils from this School were recently able to find some of their former class-
mates whom they met a long time ago. They have met monthly for nearly four years and this year 
is a special year for them and thought that you may be interested. This is their story… 
 
We started at Infant School in 1944, during the War, and finished in Primary School in 1950, in 
the same class. At that time the School was called Urmston County Primary School and because 
we finished in 1950 we call the group UCP50. It is a special year for us because it will have been 
75 years since we last met. Little did we know in 1950 that later on in our lives, when we were in 
our 80s, we would be in contact with some of our classmates.  
 
How this happened can be seen on a website (ucps1950.wixsite.com/home) which also includes 
school photographs . Nine of us now meet monthly on ‘Google meet’. Only one member lives lo-
cally; two live in Canada (Nova Scotia and Alberta) and others live in various places around Eng-
land and one in North Wales. An additional three members who do not meet us online join us by 
emails. In our final year we were in the School on Ross Grove. Unfortunately, the school no long-
er exists. There were 44 pupils in the class, and apart from one pupil, we all passed the 11 plus 
examination and went on to various Grammar or High schools. After some research we have 
found out about 30 former pupils and sadly not all those are still alive. 
 
Our meetings on Google Meet have evolved over the years from one hour to two separate hours 
divided by a 15 min. interval. We have to consider the timing for those who are living in Canada 
who are many hours behind us. While we are meeting in the afternoon in the UK somebody in 
Canada is having breakfast. We take it in turn to host the meetings and provide a programme 
which would include general topics to talk about, current news to discuss, and sometimes quiz-
zes. At Christmas 
we now have a Christmas Miscellany which we all take part in with readings, quizzes, music and 
sketches. In the earlier meetings there was much to talk about the time when we were asked 
what we could remember of at School. We could not all remember the same things, but sharing 
them brought back memories to us. What we did not remember was that one member, who had 
been in Hospital had received letters from all his classmates. Fortunately, he still has the letters 
and sent us a copy of our letters so that we could see what we had written. That’s one benefit of 
writing. Would emails have lasted that long? 
 
It was appropriate that at our last online meeting, which was held not long before VE80 Anniver-
sary day, that there would be something about the War in our programme. Our childhoods were 
spent during the War and we were asked what were our personal memories of it and its after-
math. Also, there was a short quiz about the War. Approaching VE80 Anniversary day we were 
asked to share, via email, any VE photographs. There were some street party photographs taken 
in 1945 and on some of the actual VE80 Day.  
 
It was so different when we were at School - no car travel, teaching with blackboards and chalk, 
pen and ink for writing. The technology now would have been like science-fiction to us then. 
What will it be like in another 75 years? What would it be like for pupils in the School now to 
meet their classmates in 75 years in 2100? 
 
On reflection we seem to have appreciated our time at School. 



CLASSROOM ACTION 

This week we’ve been...learning about Eratosthenes. We learnt about his research into shadows 

and measuring the earth’s circumference. We then took it in turns to pretend to interview 

‘Eratosthenes’ and ask him questions about his life and research; sharing our topic projects; work-

ing on our analogue times; learning about and labelling parts of a plant; working on our trumpet 

and ukulele skills; recreating the digestive system; learning the boroughs of Manchester; being 

inspired by Kelvin Okafor’s hyper realistic drawings and learning lots of techniques to draw por-

traits of Rosa Parks and Emmeline Pankhurst; looking at cross sections of seeds and bulbs; learn-

ing how we measure mass...and much 

more! 



















Guide to What Support is on offer in Trafford 

Life is pretty complex at the moment and we all need a bit of help now 

and again. Take a look at the guide at the link below which offers infor-

mation on what is out there in Trafford to support you and your chil-

dren…https://www.urmstonprimary.com/parents/resources-for-

parents 

Please see the following from the Sleep Charity 

I just wanted to share one of our new campaigns and wondered if you could share the below with your 
networks and get involved with the campaign on social media! 
  
CHILDREN'S SLEEP AWARENESS MONTH IS HERE!   
  
We are delighted to launch this campaign putting the spotlight on children's sleep because... what an im-
portance subject it is! Did you know that up to 50% of children struggle with sleep at some point, which 
rises to 80% where there is a diagnosis of SEND?  
  
Poor sleep can lead to cranky mornings, trouble focusing in school, and even long-term health challenges 
- not to mention tired, stressed-out parents. That’s why we’re dedicating an entire month to raising aware-
ness about the importance of sleep for children.  
  
Whether you’re navigating toddler wake ups, battling bedtimes, or convincing your teen to switch off at 
night, we’re here to help!   
What’s coming in February:  

 Practical tips for better sleep routines.  

 Free weekly webinars with our experts to tackle sleep challenges.  

 Resources, info and challenges.  
  
 We want to work together with you to make bedtime battles a thing of the past. Follow us for updates, 

tips, and resources, and get ready to sleep better this February! Download the supporter's pack 

here: https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/get-involved/awareness-events/ 

https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/get-involved/awareness-events/





